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 NEWSLETTER No. 161 August 2020  
 

PO BOX 4028 Lake Haven 2263 
Web address:  Tuggerahlakescaravanners.net 

Facebook: Newsletter Caravanners TLC 
 

Editors email address: mikecoll@bigpond.net.au 
President: 
John Knight  4352 2264 
           Or   0402 593 873 

Secretary: 
Fay Thomas  0408 271 236 

Treasurer: 
Lorraine Laney  4399 1738 
                Or  0414 691 738 

Vice President:  
John Oakes  0428 228 966 

Editor: 
Leonie Collins    0419 763 107 
                        

Social Director: 
Janis Treacy  0411 288 815 

Assistant Social Director: 
Sandra Lee-Sing    
     0428 470 012 
 

Welfare: 
Jan Ryan  0421 886 059 

Members Rep:  
Norm Moore   4388 4556 
              Or 0418 135 455 

State Rep: 
Peter Davidson 
                  0429 447 467 

 
Disclaimer:  The news items, written reports and/or comments expressed in Newsletters are by individuals and do not necessarily 

express the views of Tuggerah Lakes Caravanners Inc., the Editor or Members. 

 
 

TLC  Members met at the Hali 

on Sunday 16th August 2020.  

Unfortunately as there were 

less than 40 in attendance 

(the 25% of total membership) 

an official meeting was not 

able to be held.   

See the Minutes for details. 

 
Social Distancing at its 
best! 
 
 

mailto:mikecoll@bigpond.net.au
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 Members Birthdays in September 
 

 
Clive Brill 

 
1st  Sept Beverley Insull 4th Sept 

 
Keith Inns 3rd Sept Susan Edwards 5th Sept 

 
Norm Moore 14TH Sept Merlene Crimmins 7th Sept 

 
Paul Anderson 15th Sept Coral Callaway 10th Sept 

  
Max Purcell 17th Sept Robyn Rogers 15th Sept 

 
Max Eadie 24th Sept Noelene Laurie 27th Sept 

 
  Margaret Oakes 30th Sept 

  Gloria Shawcross 
 

30th Sept 

 

10 Year Membership Badges 
The latest recipients for their 10 year memberships are 

Susan Edwards and Graham Williamson (presented at South West Rocks), and 
Cindy and Richard Majchrowski (presented on 16th August at the Hali 

 
 

 
 10 year badges were presented to Richard & Cindy 

Majchrowski (June). As the following members were not in 
attendance Fay Thomas will post the badges out to the 

them Bev Shoobert (July), Bill & Narelle Hansell (August) 
Alan & Wendy Angell (August) 

 
 

Contact for our Secretary 
Fay and Rod have asked that if you wish to speak to Fay regarding Club business that you phone 
during business hours eg. Mon – Fri 9am – 4pm, or send her an email. 
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Raffle at South West 

Rocks 
 

A raffle was held at SWR 
and the proceeds were 
divided between TLC and 
John Hunter Children’s 
Hospital.  Janis has sent 
these photos to show the 
craft equipment she has 
been able to purchase for 
the hospital with the money. 
 
 
 

 
-------------------------------------

-------------- 
 

There is quite a list of Members who are not doing well health-wise at the present. 
 
Bev Insull – had a serious car accident the day after South West Rocks and is slowly recovering. 
Laurie Thomas at the time of the meeting was in hospital and very unwell. 
Billl Hansell back in hospital with complications after a recent operation 
Terry Fraser has a bulging disk in his back causing severe pain 
Margaret Oakes has had several falls recently 
Fred Pryde hoping that this week will see an operation go ahead which will relieve his constant 
pain. 
June Webster is not 100%. She is having muscle spasms in her leg which is very painful. 

-------------------------------------------------- 
 

Picnic Days 

Members have enjoyed picnicking at Norah Head during the Covid restrictions.  We have been 

very lucky to have good weather, and it has been an opportunity to catch up with other members.  

These photos were taken at the last picnic 

and show that we have been able to show 

our “social distancing.” Thanks Fay and 

Janis for organising these picnics. 
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Cessnock Melbourne Cup Rally Octobr 29th  – November 5th 

If you wish to attend this rally, please contact the Park urgently, as they are 

planning to very soon release any unbooked sites to the general public. 

 

Phone Hunter Valley Ingenia Caravan Park  02 4990 2573 

 

If you are attending this rally, and wish to join the Melbourne Cup Luncheon, the 

meal will be a 5 course banquet which will cost $30 per person.  This will be held 

at the Blue Thai Restaurant which is situated next door to the Park Reception.I can 

recommend the food, we had lunch there recently. 

 

 If you wish to book, please pay this amount per person into the Club Bank account.   

Details of bank account are 

Greater Bank 

BSB 637000  Account 716098397 

Account name – Tuggerah Lakes Caravanners Inc. 
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Future Trips 

Please check the Trip Sheets at the end of the Newsletter.  If you are not attending an event , or 

have booked a site and are not listed please contact Fay so the sheets can be updated.  

 
Del Rio 

Hi Everyone 
 
Just a reminder for you to make sure you bring fire wood to Del Rio, the more wood the better. 
 
I haven’t worked out anything to do as yet but over the next week I’ll put my thinking cap on.  I 
wanted to take everyone back to the farm that we went to last year but unfortunately they are 
closed due to Covid-19.  Most of us just want to sit and relax so let’s see what happens. 
 
Rod & I are looking forward to seeing you all at Del Rio. 
Fay 

-------------------------------------- 
 

March 2021 Rally - Urunga 
The first Club Rally for 2021 will be held at Reflections Urunga on dates 4th to 11th March 2021.  
 Phone the park for site bookings on 02 6655 6355.  Then please contact Fay on 0408 271 236 or 
email fay.thomas6@bigpond.com to go on the trip sheet. 
 

-------------------------------------- 
 

The following sent by Blue, written by Flippo (Peter Flippance) 
 

Cheryl and Blue 
 

Here's a story and it is true 
It's the story of Cheryl and Blue 

 
They were both married to someone else and lived 3 doors apart 

And at the time they were only friends so there was no spark 
 

Then Blue moved on and moved around 
And during this time both marriages broke down 

 
Now it was 17 years later and Cheryl was just moping about 

She wanted a big strong man to take her out 
 

A mutual friend said I know a man who might suit you 
What about that big strong handsome man named Blue 

 
Now Cheryl didn't quite know what to do 

So she called the police station and said can I talk to Blue 
 

She left her number because Blue wasn't there 

mailto:fay.thomas6@bigpond.com
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She thought maybe he'll call back if he doesn't I don't care 
 

When she didn't receive a call she said he's a pussy or he's just weak 
Then after two weeks she received a letter so mushy and sweet 

 
They never met face to face, and for eighteen months things went on that way 

They would just send a letter or phone if they had something to say 
 

But Cheryl was hungering for the little Blue (sorry Blue) 
She thought if I get hold of you, I know what I'll do 

 
In January Blue was on his way to the Goulburn Police Academy 
So he called into Cheryl's house and said are you glad to see me 

 
Cheryl had answered the door with a fag in her mouth and a see-through nightie 

She said I'm glad to see you what do you think of me 
 

Now here stood this guy with a beard a mo and an extra pound or two 
He'd been slim and clean shaven last time she saw him, but she said how are you Blue 

 
They went into the kitchen and closed the door 

For in the lounge-room people were laying all over the floor 
 

In February Blue rang Cheryl and said would you like to go out with me 
So on the 13th February they went out for dinner and a movie 

 
When they got back to the house Cheryl said do you want to stay 

Blue said he couldn't because he had his father’s birthday BBQ the very next day 
 

When he left Cheryl thought why didn't  he stay 
He either doesn't like me or the big fella's gay 

 
Then in March Blue took Cheryl out for her birthday 

That night the bed springs did squeak, “ah” the big fella's not gay 
 

And then Cheryl got a transfer up the coast with her job 
And to Blues delight into his house she did lob 

 
They set up home together for just them two 

But then two weeks later the kids moved in too 
 

Then on the 29th of February 1996 Cheryl got down on one knee 
She had purchased a wedding ring, and said Blue will you marry me 

 
Blue said I love you my dear but I want you to know 

The time is not right so I'll have to say no 
 

Cheryl said I can't believe it you've stuffed the night 
Don't think anything's going to be spread for you tonight 

 
Now Cheryl was devastated, she hated his guts, but had to stay 

For she was throwing Blue a surprise 50th birthday party, the very next day 
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Cheryl bought a ring with 56 diamonds to let blue know 
That she would simply buy another one every time he said no 

 
Then exactly four years later in 2000, she got on her knee again 
Blue again said no, will you stop pestering me, I'll tell you when 

 
So Cheryl went out and another ring she did get 

And this one had 27 bigger diamonds in it 
 

On Valentine’s Day, at Lake Conjola in two thousand and four 
Blue said will you marry me next year but only if your sure 

 
Cheryl to spite him so much wanted to say no 

But she was all excited and said come on let's go 
 

In 2005 they went to Canada and  Alaska and in Las Vegas they wed  
And it was done by an official and not by Elvis they said 

 
Now I've added Cheryl and Blue Ducker to my friendship list 

But I have to remember as Blue says “don't say our surname with a lisp” 
 

So is there a moral to this story for you and for me 
Maybe don't expect a yes when you get down on one knee 

 
And as this story shows, it's not all over till you hear the fat lady sing 

But if you feel devastated and let-down go out and buy a diamond ring 

 
---------------------------------------------- 

 
Reminder for the State and National Rallies. 

2021 State Rally Update - The state rally is to be held at Gloucester Holiday 
Park.  There will be approximately 104 powered sites, many more unpowered sites 
and six cabins which can be hired. 
 
Caravan club members may arrive 3 nights earlier and 2 nights after the 2021 state 
rally.  The cost for the extra nights will be $28.  Due to the rally being held at a 
caravan park the cost for the state rally (4 nights) will possibly be $205 
approximately.  Exact costs will be available at a late date after an interim budget 
will be submitted to the NSW Association. 
 

18th National Caravan Clubs Rally 2022. This will be held at the Riverland Events 
Centre, Barmera SA 28th March 2022 to 7th April 2022 (10 nights.)You can see 
more details at 18th National Caravan Clubs Rally 2022. If you click on the heading 
"NEWSLETTERS" you can download the newsletters that those registered to attend 
have been getting. 
Peter Davidson 

https://www.18thnationalcaravanrally.org.au/
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 Hosted by Newcastle Caravan Club Inc 
4

th
 to 7

th
 March 2021 (4 nights) 

Gloucester Holiday Park, Denison Street 

                            
Surname:  Preferred Name: Special Needs / Dietary Requirements  

   

   

 

 

  

 

             FEES 

Rally Fee for couple (powered site)  

$195.00 – includes 4 nights 

 

   

Rally Fee for couple (non-powered site)  

$175.00 – includes 4 nights 

 

 

Non-refundable deposit of $20 will be 

held if cancellation is received after 

25/1/21 

 

Extra Person @ $25.00  (Plus)  

Single Person @ $25.00 (Minus)  

Children under 18 - free  

Plus additional days        

BALANCE – To be paid before  

             25
th

 January 2021   

   

 

 

CONTACT DETAILS                                                    
 

 Please do not pay until social restrictions are 

lifted and you will receive notification that state 

rally payments are required. 
 

 

 

 

 

Registration forms may be emailed to secretary@caravanclubsnsw.asn.au or posted to the  

Secretary, 47 Emily Street Mount Druitt NSW 2770 

 

 

Payments may be made by electronic file transfers or by cheque to NSW Association of Caravan Clubs Inc.. 

 

Bank details for EFTs are:  BSB 112 – 879   Account number 4744 05165 

Please state your surname in reference field when depositing & confirm by email to 

secretary@caravanclubsnsw.asn.au  

 

 

 

 

Arrival date: 

   

Departure date: 

  

 

The following discounted sites will be 

available from 1
st
 March to 10

th
 March 

2021 Powered sites = $28.00 per night  

Non-powered sites = $23 per night 

Visitors must depart by 10am on their 

departure day 

 

Caravan Club:  

 

Email Address:    

 

Phone Numbers:  

 

mailto:secretary@caravanclubsnsw.asn.au
mailto:secretary@caravanclubsnsw.asn.au
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FOR SALE 

 
Used Bridgestone tyres 

Bridgestone Dueller 265/65R  17”  697. 
 

These tyres have been replaced by a 
new set of Bridgestone the same for a 

trip planned ahead. 
The outlet stated that they still have 

about 8000 km left on them. 
Great for those who wish to go bush. 

 
Inspect at Lisarow. 

New price $ 250.00 each 
Get the four for $160.00 

 
See Graham Williamson 

0428 246662 

 
 
 

 
FOR SALE 

 

Kings Wings for Titan Drawers 
Ute Drawer Universal Wing 

74 x 35 x 15.5cm 

$35 
 

Trojan Wheel Clamp 
Security Disc/Suits Tyres 195-235mm 

$40 
 

Kings Spot Lights 9inch x 2 

$100 
 

Clear View Mirrors – Chrome 
Suit Holden Colorado 2015 

$400 
 

Phone Jan 
0414 655 992 

 
FOR SALE 

 

FIREPOT - $150 

 
Included is a stainless steel “Fire Starter” holder 

 
Phone Mike 0407 280 018 Or 

Leonie 0419 763 107 
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Tuggerah Lakes Caravanners 

Trip sheets 2020 
  

DATES DESTINATION MEMBERS ATTENDING CONTACT 
 

PARK or CONTACT 

 
Aug 31 –  
Sept 6 

 
Del Rio 

Riverside Resort  
(7 nights) 

 
Bickley/Baird C/C, Collins M/L, Cornwell J, Dick/Moore M/T, Geale 
W, Lee-Sing S/W, Maranik D/A, Merrett/Wright J/P, Pollard C, Rogers 
R/R, Ryan J/R, Thomas F/R, Treacy/Wenning J/R, 
Wilcox/Richardson G/J, Bohringer Liz (visitor), Emma Bohringer 
(visitor), Brendan (visitor)  17 

 
Fay Thomas 

0408 271 236 

 
Del Rio 

4566 4330 

 
Sept 8 - 14 

 
Reflections 

North Haven (7 
nights) 

 
Belshaw R/L, Collins M/L, Cook J, Cooper D, Cornwell J, Dick/Moore 
M/T, Insull B,  Howard B/A, Lee-Sing S/W,  Palmer/Evernden I/F, 
Rohwer P/P, Tanner/Bryce H/J, Thomas F/R, Treacy/Wenning J/R, 
Wells J/J, Wilcox/Richardson G/J  16 

 
Fay Thomas 

0408 271 236 

 
Reflections North 

Haven 
6559 9193 

 
Oct 29 – Nov 5 

 
Hunter Valley 
Ingenia Van 

Park 
Cessnock 

 
Angell A/W, Belshaw R/L, Bennett M/B, Cok W/A, Collins M/L, Cook 
J, Cooper D, Cornwell J, Dawson R/K, Dick/Moore M/T, Field L/G, 
Howard B/A,  Insul B, Jager F/T,  Lee-Sing S/W, Maranik D/A, 
Olesen P/C, Palmer/Evernden I/F, Pryde/Nutter F/R,  Ryan J/R, 
Smyth J/H, Thomas F/R, Treacy/Wenning J/R   22 

 
Club Organised 

 
Hunter Valley 

Ingenia Caravan Park 
02 4990 2573 

 
Nov  
16 – 26 

 
Narrabeen 

Leisure Trip 

 
Cooper D, Curnow R/L, Davidson/Whitehead P/Y, Fraser T/A, Henry 
M/V, Howard A/B, Kane P/C, Leotta A/L, Lindsay F/A, Majchrowski 
R/C, Maranik D/A, Marsland E/P, Merrett/Wright J/P, Moore J/N, 
Pollard C, Schultz B/A, Smyth J/H,  Steele K/L, Tanner/Bryce H/J, 
Rohwer P/P, Bohringer (visitor)  21 

 
Des Cooper 
43933383 

 
 

 
DO NOT PHONE PARK 

 
Mar 4 – 11 2021 

 
Reflections 

Holiday Parks 
Urunga 

 
Cok A/W, Collins M/L, Edwards/Williamson S/G, Fraser T/A, Howard 
A/B, Latham B/D, Lee-Sing S/W, Maranik A/D, Olesen P/C, 
Palmer/Evernden I/F, Pryde/Nutter F/R, Tanner/Bryce H/J, Thomas 
R/F, Treacy/Wenning J/R   14 

 
Club Organised 

 
Reflections Holiday 

Park Urunga 
6655 6355 



Newsletter August 2020 Page 11 
 

 



Newsletter August 2020 Page 12 
 

 


